Educators are always organizing and implementing trips, activities, programs and learning projects.  Often times we are following a template or redesigning an idea from another source.  I have rarely had the opportunity to design an entire learning experience from scratch.  While the process seemed intimidating in the summer when the task was first presented to us, it became exciting and fulfilling as the ideas began to flow and the work began to come to life.
By no means was the design process easy.  There were obstacles and hurdles that were completely out of my control.  Since giving up was not an option, I had no choice but to take the lemons I had been given and make lemonade. I am fortunate that I have a supportive team at work that was willing and able to listen and provide feedback and support.  I am even more fortunate that I was able to share some of my concerns and ideas with students.  One of the biggest lessons for me was the utilization of the students in the design process.  Their input was especially important since this was an original design and I had no previous feedback to rely on.  My students were active designers and learners with their participation in focus groups, completing surveys and trying out new ideas.  
While I will continue the project thru the end of this school year, I have already surveyed the students on how they viewed their growth in the area of communication.  The majority of students feel comfortable participating in conversations and feel that they are making valuable contributions to the class.  Approximately 86% of students felt that as a result of the work we did this year, their communication skills have grown.  While there is still some concern about the quality of the accountable talk, many students expressed the value of what they learned from their classmates as opposed to just learning from their teachers. 
One of the highlights for me was the utilization of the reflection logs for students.  Not only did it force the students to stop and reflect on their learning at the end of each week, they were also required to share their learning experiences with their parents.  The feedback I received from the homes was overwhelmingly positive and appreciative as it made students have dialogue with their parents on academic content.
This year the implementation of this project was a learning and growth process for me.  Because of its newness and experimental nature and it has provided me with a template to follow as I wrap up this year and begin the planning for the next.  Now that the foundation has been set, I am confident and excited about how this project can evolve in the future.

